
 
 
 
 
June 2025 
 
Dear friends, 
 
Lord willing. we will be leaving for Uruguay on July 14! 
 
We are very excited and thankful to the Lord for the marvelous way He has taken care of us, 
protecting and providing! It has been a delight to visit many of you, and I regret not being able 
to visit all of you. We have shortened our furlough due to Ruth’s medical problem; she needs 
to have knee surgery as soon as we get to the field. 
 
As we go through sorting, packing, planning, and reflecting on God’s goodness, we want to say 
thank you to all of you, dear pastors and friends, for the sweet way you have received us and 
for the encouragement you have been to us. May God bless you! 
 
Some praises to share: 
 
The building of the church in Nueva Helvecia has 
taken off! Here are some pictures of the foundation 
already in place. Thank you for your giving and praying 
for this project. The Lord has provided all the needed 
funds to see this project finished. Praise Him for His 
marvelous provision! 
 
The new church in Rivera is welcoming visitors, and 
some have begun to attend faithfully. 
 
Our children who are raising support to serve as 
missionaries in Uruguay have full schedules and have 
seen some increase in their support level. Pray for 
them that God will give them strength, safety, and 
speed up their way to Uruguay. 
 
 
Prayer requests: 
 
David and Andrea Gonzalez (our daughter) are in need of more support. They lost a couple of 
churches that were having financial problems, and that has brought their level of support to 
80%. Please, pray for God to provide for this big need of support. 
 



Uruguay has experienced a major setback with the formation of a new ultra-socialist and 
liberal government. Pray that we will have more opportunities to reach out to the people with 
the Gospel. Believers and some non-believers are disappointed and concerned over this 
leftist ideology. 
 
Pray for all the national pastors. For them to remain faithful and true to the Word of God 
always, committed to the sound doctrine and love for the lost. 
 
The Youth Winter Retreat is coming up in the first week of July; pray that God will work in those 
young hearts. 
 
Please, pray for our trip as we travel back to Uruguay. We are so thankful Ruth has made it to 
this point, even with some degree of pain, but we know your prayers sustained us. Thank you! 
 
God bless you, dear friends! May He prosper your lives and ministries! 
 
 
Yours for Uruguay, 
 
 
Archie and Ruth Perez 




